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	House And Senate Act on Transportation Spending Bills

Yesterday, the House Committee on Appropriations conducted a full committee markup of the Transportation and Housing appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2011, as did the U.S. Senate Committee on Appropriations, Subcommittee on Transportation and Housing. The House bill provided $45.2 billion in highway spending, which is $4.1 billion above the amount appropriated last year. The bill also provided $11.3 billion for transit, which is $500 million above the amount appropriated last year. In a welcome development, the bill provides $75 million for Positive Train Control Systems, which is $25 million more than the amount appropriated last year. The Senate bill, similar to the House bill, boosts spending for highway and transit accounts. The Senate bill also dramatically increases funding for Positive Train Control, providing $150 million for grants to invest in railroad safety technology. In addition, the Senate bill includes funding for two grants programs: one is designed to assist transportation agencies improve their models and better coordinate transportation and housing forecasts ($200 million); a second grant program is designed to assist transit agencies make investments to reduce their energy consumption or greenhouse gas emissions ($100 million). Tomorrow, the full Senate Committee on Appropriations is expected to take up the transportation spending bill for Fiscal Year 2011.  Following the Senate markup, I look forward to providing the Board a full listing of all programs and projects funded through both the House and Senate transportation spending bills.
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